ACADEMIC WORKS AND SELECTED PRESS ARTICLES

(New accessions, October – December 2022 Compiled by Karl-Heinz Krämer

[Excerpt from the complete literature index of Nepal Research]

Acharya, GP. 2022. Patronizing Sovereign Dignity of Nepal. República, 3 December 2022

Acharya, Keshav K /**Dhungana, Raj Kumar** / **Guragain, Hari Prasad.** 2022. The Position of Marginalized Groups in the Elite Captured Local Level Planning Process in Nepal. Nepal Public Policy Review 2:1-26

Acharya, Shaishav. 2022. People-friendly roads: While the rest of the world is embracing the concept of 'streets for people', Kathmandu is not. The Kathmandu Post, 16 December 2022

Acharya, Sudip. 2022. How sustainable is hydropower development in Nepal?. República, 4 October 2022

Adhikari, Ambika Prasad / Bhattarai, Keshav /Sharma, Basu. 2022. A Review of Environmental Vulnerabilities Related to Nepal's Graduation Process from Least Developed to a Developing Country Status. Journal of Foreign Affairs 2:1,19-40

Adhikari, Arpana. 2022. Women representation still remains bare minimum. The Rising Nepal, 25 December 2022

Adhikari, Balkrishna. 2022. Previously companions, now competitors. República, 21 October 2022

Adhikari, Basanta Raj / **Gautam, Suraj.** 2022. A Review of Policies and Institutions for Landslide Risk Management in Nepal. Nepal Public Policy Review 2:93-112

Adhikari, Bipin. 2022. Court verdict doesn't shield against Parliament dissolution in all cases. Interview. The Kathmandu Post, 12 December 2022

Adhikari, Biraj / **Chettri, Nakul.** 2022. Nepal must protect its biodiversity: For prosperity and well-being. The Himalayan Times, 25 November 2022

Adhikari, Dharma. 2022. Content was and will remain the king: The Nepali media outlets haven't been able to effectively monetise their content. The Kathmandu Post, 11 December 2022

Adhikari, Dharma. 2022. A eulogy to unfact: During election campaigns, when truth is reduced to pithy slogans, facts are far from simple errors of details. The Kathmandu Post, 23 November 2022

Adhikari, Kanshi Prasad. 2022. Cultural Transformation of Ex- PLA in Nepal: A Case Study of Kailali District. Academia Reserach Journal 1:1,70-81

Adhikari, Narayan / **Budny, Nicholas.** 2022. Democracy beyond elections: Without adequate representation, marginalised communities in Nepal are less likely to have their issues addressed. The Kathmandu Post, 17 November 2022

Adhikari, Padma Kumar. 2022. Labours' Condemnations in Informal Employment: Cases of Handicrafts Industries in Kathmandu Valley. Humanities and Social Sciences Journal 13:2,28-40

Adhikari, Rishiram. 2022. Issues of Religion in Nepal. International Research Journal of MMC 3:3,66-72

Adhikari, Rishiram. 2022. Language Preservation Practices in Nepal. Nepal Journal of Multidisciplinary Research 5:4,106-115

Adhikari, Shree Ram. 2022. NHRC's status: Why it went from A to B. The Himalayan Times, 23 December 2022

Aditya, Anand. 2022. Why is Nepal Politically so Unstable? Deconstructing the Instability Conundrum through Cross-Country Comparison. Journal of Foreign Affairs 2:1,183-231

Aditya, Anand. 2022. Polling for Nepal's parliament 2022: Ballot box or cyber-voting?.The Himalayan Times, 22 November 2022

Aita, Chihiro / Ahmed, Arsalan. 2022. The Intersection of Climate Change and Gender Equality in South Asia. National Bureau of Asian Research, 5 October 2022

Aryal, Gokarna Raj. 2022. The Role of Remittance on Socio-Economic Progress in Nepal. Journal of Population and Development3:1,34-41

Awale, Sonia. 2022. Walking the talk on climate: The rest of Nepal can learn from the Khumbu on ways to cope with climate breakdown. Nepali Times, 11 November 2022

Awale, Sonia. 2022. Nepal's hard working students overseas: 'Abroad studies' has become synonymous with

emigration with no incentives for students to return home. Nepali Times, 16 December 2022

Awale, Sonia. 2022. The climate crisis is a water crisis in the Himalaya. Nepali Times, 9 December 2022

Badu, Hrishita. 2022. New Coalition Govt: Policy or Office Seeking?. República, 30 December 2022

Bahadur, Yug. 2022. Opportunity For New Faces. The Rising Nepal, 14 October 2022

Bahadur, Yug. 2022. Hold Elected Leaders Accountable. The Rising Nepal, 21 October 2022

Bahadur, Yug. 2022. Post-poll Challenges Galore. The Rising Nepal, 25 November 2022

Bahadur, Yug. 2022. Parties Must Deliver On Promises. The Rising Nepal, 4 November 2022

Bajra, Anupam. 2022. Innovative micro-enterprises: A solution to youth migration in rural Nepal. Annapurna Express, 22 December 2022

Bajracharya, Ayusha / Shrestha, Krishna K. / Zwi, Anthony B. / Baldry, Eileen. 2022. Reframing Gendered Disaster: Lessons from Nepal's Indigenous women. International Journal of Disaster Risk Reduction 83:

Bandyopadyay, Jayanta / **Modak, Sayanangshu.** 2022. Governing the 'Water Tower of Asia': The Case for a System of Integrated Knowledge for the Hindu Kush Himalaya. New Delhi: Observer Research Foundation

Baral, Lok Raj. 2022. Contours of post-election politics: Democracy seems to have become stronger with the popular quest for alternatives. The Kathmandu Post, 27 November 2022

Basnet, Kushal. 2022. Tamor Storage Hydro Project: A game changer for Eastern Nepal. República, 25 December 2022

Basnyat, Binoj. 2022. Nepal: Election Challenges in a new Geopolitical Environment. Khabarhub, 2 October 2022

Basnyat, Binoj. 2022. Nepal: Five Observations with the Second National Election. Khabarhub, 7 October 2022

Bhandari, Jhabindra. 2022. Promoting Senior Citizens' Rights. The Rising Nepal, 3 October 2022

Bhatta, Chandra Dev. 2022. Politics in remaking. Annapurna Express, 17 November 2022

Bhatta, Chandra Dev. 2022. Understanding Nepal's Geopolitical Dynamics: Connected History Disconnected Future. Journal of Foreign Affairs 2:1,89-106

Bhatta, Chandra Dev (ed.). 2022. What to expect from Nov 20 elections?. Annapurna Express, 20 October 2022

Bhattarai, Dinesh. 2022. Understanding the Primacy of Geography in the Conduct of Foreign Policy. Journal of Foreign Affairs 2:1,1-17

Bhattarai, Dinesh. 2022. What does fractured mandate mean for foreign policy?.República, 21 December 2022

Bhattarai, Gaurav. 2022. Writing IR in Nepal: The perennial problem of Nepali IR is its ceaseless stress on the neighborhood. Annapurna Express, 13 October 2022

Bhattarai, Gaurav / Pulami, Manish Jung. 2022. Madhyama Pratipad: Nepal's Middle Path Ambition through Nonalignment. Journal of Foreign Affairs 2:1,153-173

Bhattarai, Gaurav / Pulami, Manish Jung. 2022. Mapping Nepal's Foreign Policy Behaviour towards Great Power Politics: A Study of Nepal's Foreign Policy Response to the Russia-Ukraine Crisis. Nepal Public Policy Review 2:147-149

Bhattarai, Kamal Dev. 2022. Dahal-Bhattarai: A love-hate couple: Since Bhattarai is supporting Dahal in Gorkha, he expects reciprocity from the Maoist party to ensure his daughter's victory in Kathmandu. Annapurna Express, 13 October 2022

Bhattarai, Kamal Dev. 2022. Increasing invalid votes cause for concern. Annapurna Express, 17 November 2022

Bhattarai, Kusum. 2022. Is Upendra Yadav in red zone?.Khabarhub, 29 October 2022

Bhattarai, Monal. 2022. Single Mothers and the Proposed Citizenship Bill. República, 21 October 2022

Bhattarai, Tirtha. 2022. Contest Of Old And New Faces. The Rising Nepal, 18 November 2022

Bhetwal, Anita. 2022. Dejected voters reject pools: Fed up with empty assurances and wild promises, villagers decide to collectively boycott Sunday's elections. Nepali Times, 18 November 2022

Bhetwal, Sagoon. 2022. Combating violence against women in politics: We should realise that a threat to women in politics is a threat to our entire democracy. The Kathmandu Post, 13 December 2022

Bhusal, Lok Nath. 2022. Significance Of Social Security: Evidences show that children in the families getting elderly allowances are having better education and health outcomes in Nepal, too. The Rising Nepal, 18 December 2022

Bhusal, Lok Nath. 2022. Extending Social Protection For All. The Rising Nepal, 25 November 2022

Bhusal, Thira Lal. 2022. The centrality of elections in political process: Historically, the parties that shied away from elections have become irrelevant. The Kathmandu Post, 11 October 2022

Bishwakarma, Bishnu Kumar. 2022. Federalization of Agriculture Sector: Issues and Challenges. Nepal Public Policy Review 2:339-382

Bishwakarma, Kirpa Ram. 2022. Dalit Community, Political Paradox and Problems of Rural Development. Humanities and Social Sciences Journal 13:2,110-122

Bist, Jagadish Prasad. 2022. Election Commission's unconstitutional act: The attempt by the constitutional body to curb criticism of top leaders is against the spirit of freedom of speech. The Kathmandu Post, 30 October 2022

Bista, Sarita. 2022. Utilization of Maternal Health Care Services in Province 2, Nepal. Journal of Population and Development 3:1,141-150

Chalise, Aashish. 2022. Killing the rooftop solar: Solar developers that took bank loans to implement projects are on the verge of collapse. The Kathmandu Post, 26 December 2022

Chamling, Bhogiraj. 2020. Cultural Politics in Nepal. In: Gobinda Chhantyal and Tunga B. Rai (eds), Politics of Resistance: Indigenous Peoples and the Nepali State, pp. 139-158

Chapagai, Raju Prasad. 2022. Let's clean up the judiciary: Nepal can learn from the example of Kenya which has set up a judicial vetting system. The Kathmandu Post, 23 December 2022

Chapagain, Smriti /**Shiwakoty, Sumesh.** 2022. Fighting with dengue menace: Dengue cases in Nepal abate, but the threat from the vector-borne disease remains. The Kathmandu Post, 10 November 2022

Chataut, Rajendra. 2022. Low Voter Turnout Hints Public Resentment. The Rising Nepal, 1 December 2022

Chaudhary, Anchala. 2022. "Doing Gender": Women Labor Migration and Households Transition in Nepal. Open Journal of Social Sciences 10:374-390

Chaudhary, Manoj Kumar / Chaudhary, Rajesh Kumar. 2022. Online Learning Experience in Nepal: An Observation during Covid-19 Pandemic. International Research Journal of MMC 3:3,34-43

Chauhan, Raju / **Shrestha, Archana.** 2022. Assessment of Environmental Policies and Institutions for Effective Air Quality Management in Nepal. Nepal Public Policy Review 2:181-207

Chemjong, Dambardhwoj. 2020. Issues of Liberation and Cultural Equality of Adivasis in Nepal's Politics. In: Gobinda Chhantyal and Tunga B. Rai (eds), Politics of Resistance: Indigenous Peoples and the Nepali State, pp. 41-54

Chhantyal, Gobinda. 2020. Discourse on Autonomous, Protected and Special Areas in Nepal. In: Gobinda Chhantyal and Tunga B. Rai (eds), Politics of Resistance: Indigenous Peoples and the Nepali State, pp. 185-230

Chhantyal, Gobinda / **Rai, Tunga B. (eds).** 2020. Politics of Resistance : Indigenous Peoples and the Nepali State. Kathmandu: NEFIN

Chitrakar, Sailesh / **Lama, Ram.** 2022. Turbine manufacturing in Nepal: Need and opportunities. The Himalayan Times, 16 December 2022

Dahal, Ballav. 2022. Poll Literacy Boosts Voter Turnout. The Rising Nepal, 24 October 2022

Dahal, Ballav. 2022. Parties Set To Advance Canvassing. The Rising Nepal, 31 October 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Ending The Irony Of Politics: The parliamentary politics of Nepal is confined by its constitutional frame of adversarial mode, power collusion and patronage based political culture. The Rising Nepal, 1 October 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Political Volunteerism On The Wane. The Rising Nepal, 10 December 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Fair Polls Enhance Freedom Of Choice. The Rising Nepal, 12 November 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Balance Between Civic Rights And Duties. The Rising Nepal, 15 October 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Balancing Liberty And Social Order. The Rising Nepal, 19 November 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Defining Autonomy Of Politics. The Rising Nepal, 22 October 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Duties Of Voters Merit In Democracy. The Rising Nepal, 24 December 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Leadership Integrity Vital For Democracy. The Rising Nepal, 24 December 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Remarkable Electoral Shifts. The Rising Nepal, 26 November 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Changing Electoral Landscape. The Rising Nepal, 3 December 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. New Swing In Coalition Politics. The Rising Nepal, 31 December 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. The Need Of Civic Renewal. The Rising Nepal, 5 November 2022

Dahal, Rewan Kumar. 2022. Individual Investors in the Nepalese Securities Market: What They Know and What They Like. Nepal Journal of Multidisciplinary Research 5:4,71-81

Dangol, Mukesh. 2022. Ghost airports: Lessons for Nepal: Out of 55 airports in Nepal, 19 are not in operation, and only a handful are self-sustaining. The Kathmandu Post, 7 December 2022

Darnal, Laxman. 2022. How the already-marginalized Dalit community is marginalized in Nepali politics: The representation of the Dalit Community, which accounts for almost 15 percent of the country's population, in the parliament is expected to fall as only a few Dalit candidates got tickets from major political parties for the upcoming polls. Nepal Live Today, 31 October 2022

Devkota, Khim Lal. 2022. No provincial matter: We have to analyse the executive powers granted to the federal units by the constitution. The Kathmandu Post, 14 December 2022

Devkota, Khim Lal. 2022. The nitty-gritty of fiscal transfers: It is important to pay attention to why and for whom the grants are being channelised. The Kathmandu Post, 16 November 2022

Devkota, Khim Lal. 2022. Nepali women packing a punch: Nepal occupies a respectable 16th position among the 133 countries regarding the proportion of elected seats held by women. The Kathmandu Post, 2 November 2022

Devkota, Khim Lal. 2022. The path of federalism: The time when citizens had to run to the country's capital for minor paperwork has ended. The Kathmandu Post, 21 October 2022

Devkota, Khim Lal. 2022. Improve the wards: The life of citizens living in villages is more difficult than the life of those in municipalities. The Kathmandu Post, 28 December 2022

Devkota, Khim Lal. 2022. Activating intergovernmental bodies: The more active these organisations are, the stronger Nepal's federal system will be. The Kathmandu Post, 30 November 2022

Dhakal, Bhubaneswor /**Adhikari, Kedar.** 2022. Policy Problems and Progressive Solutions to Halt Increasing Social Harms on Disadvantaged Rural Communities from Current Neo-Colonial Land Grabbing Policy in Nepal: Insights and Opinions. Nepal Public Policy Review 2:283-438

Dhakal, Chandra Prasad. 2022. Contribution of Japanese Aid to the Development Process of Nepal. International Research Journal of MMC 3:3,73-81

Dhakal, Chandra Prasad. 2022. Relation between Festivals and Economic Activities in Nepal. Nepal Journal of Multidisciplinary 5:4,97-105

Dhakal, Diwakar. 2022. "No Not Again": What Nepalis need to be aware of?. República, 18 November 2022

Dhamala, Bhupa P.. 2022. Challenges Of Coalition Government. The Rising Nepal, 13 December 2022

Dhamala, Bhupa P.. 2022. Let Election Ensure Stability. The Rising Nepal, 9 October 2022

Dhanuse, Neelam. 2022. FPTP Election: A Road Less Travelled by Women: Providing equal opportunity to women in elections is crucial to believe in women's capacity and change stereotypes in politics. República, 15 December 2022

Dhungel, Bashu dev. 2022. Government Expenditure and Economic Growth of Nepal. Humanities and Social Sciences Journal 13:2.1-14

Dhungel, Kamal Raj. 2022. Investing in hydro-power projects: Nepal's domestic capital is insufficient to build hydro-power projects to meet the growing demand. The Kathmandu Post, 8 December 2022

Dhungel, Nischal / **Bhandari, Sisir.** 2022. Renewable energy and Nepal: Nepal should focus on making the best use of hydroelectricity and possibly hydrogen energy. The Kathmandu Post, 30 October 2022

Dixit, Kunda. 2022. Can Nepal go from hydro to hydrogen? Experts say green hydrogen can be an energy game changer, if financing issues are fixed. Nepali Times, 14 October 2022

Dulal, Tulasa Devi. 2022. Increasing Trend of Sexual Assault Cases in Nepal. Journal of Population and Development 3:1,158-168

Gairapipli, Pralhad. 2022. Elections and People with Disabilities: The access of people with disabilities to vote in elections is an extremely critical human right issue!. República, 12 November 2022

Galimberti, Simone. 2022. Re-imagining South Asia: A bottom-up initiative to relaunch more united region: While it is true that the SAARC is almost dead, the citizens of South Asia could take the lead and show their political leaders what their aspirations are. Nepal Live Today, 14 December 2022

Galimberti, Simone. 2022. Inclusion and reservation: Experiences from other countries, remedies for Nepal: The simple fact that political parties are neglecting potential candidates from Dalit and Janajati communities and women is

an indicator that the country needs even stronger quota provisions for them. Nepal Live Today, 19 November 2022

Galimberti, Simone. 2022. Why Nepal should balance geopolitics and take advantage from China. Nepal Live Today, 25 October 2022

Galimberti, Simone. 2022. Federal and provincial elections: Test for the independent candidates: Several challenges will confront the independent candidates if they will win in the upcoming federal and provincial elections. Yet also they will have the greatest opportunity to re-shape the political space in Nepal. Nepal Live Today. 13 October 2022

Ganguly, Meenakshi / **Simet, Lena.** 2022. The government should expand child grants: With 40 percent of the population under 18 in Nepal, investing in children is more important than ever. The Kathmandu Post, 23 October 2022

GANHRI. 2022. Sub-Committee on accreditation report – October 2022. Geneva, 03-07 October 2022

Gauchan, Bishwo. 2022. They are back again in the House! : Oh, no, not again. The Himalayan Times, 9 December 2022

Gautam, Devendra. 2022. Candidates Must Focus On Poverty Reduction. The Rising Nepal, 3 November 2022

Gautam, Jentil. 2022. Role of Husband in Maternal Health Care in Muslim Community. Academia Researcj Journal 1:1,30-48

Gautam, Subas. 2022. Prospects of Cross Border Energy Trade in South Asia. Academia Research Journal 1:1,58-69

Gautam, Subodh. 2022. State Control over Media in Nepal. República, 8 November 2022

Gautam, Sugam. 2022. Road accidents in Nepal: Are poor roads solely to blame? The Himalayan Times, 30 December 2022

Ghale-Dolpo, Tashi Chhiring. 2020. Indigenous Peoples Movement and the Politics of Minority. In: Gobinda Chhantyal and Tunga B. Rai (eds), Politics of Resistance: Indigenous Peoples and the Nepali State, pp. 159-184

Gharti Magar, Jhakendra. 2020. Ethnic Parties in Nepal: Formation, Rise and Electoral Performance. In: Gobinda Chhantyal and Tunga B. Rai (eds), Politics of Resistance: Indigenous Peoples and the Nepali State, pp. 79-110

Ghimire, Aakriti. 2022. Climate change in Himalayan region worsens existing gender and social inequalities: ICIMOD and UN launch a report analysing gender dimensions of climate change in the Hindu Kush Himalayan region. The Kathmandu Post, 1 October 2022

Ghimire, Binod. 2022. Advocates of independent politics fall into party line: Campaigners aiming for a new way of doing politics organise for proportional electoral seats. The Kathmandu Post, 14 October 2022

Ghimire, Binod. 2022. In Madhesh, political ground is shifting: Fourteen years after the Madhesh movement, voters have punished its major faces in the recent polls. The Kathmandu Post, 22 November 2022

Ghimire, Binod. 2022. Inclusion commissions at loggerheads over report: Tharu Commission has objected to the Madheshi Commission's move to include the surnames of the Tharu people as Madheshis. The Kathmandu Post, 24 October 2022

Ghimire, Binod. 2022. Instability built into the composition of federal House: With the ruling coalition dependent on small parties, next 5 years could see making and unmaking of governments. The Kathmandu Post, 4 December 2022

Ghimire, Dipesh Kumar. 2022. State of Poverty in Nepal. Contemporary Social Sciences 31:3,34-53

Ghimire, Pratik. 2022. Everything you need to know before Nov 20 polls. Annapurna Express, 17 November 2022

Ghimire, Pratik. 2022. Where does Nepal stand at COP?. Annapurna Express, 3 November 2022

Giri, Anil. 2022. Internal poll projections offer hints of top three, dark horses: Up to 20 of its leaders caught up in close fights, projection by the ruling parties gives Nepali Congress 60 FPTP seats. The Kathmandu Post, 12 November 2022

Gyawali, Sindhu. 2022. A study on the social impact of labour migration on life of women. Nepal Journal of Multidisciplinary Research 5:4, 41-51

Hadad-Zervos, Faris H.. 2022. Taking on poverty and inequality in Nepal: Encourage green, resilient and inclusive growth. The Himalayan Times, 23 November 2022

Humagain, Sanjeev. 2022. 'Back-to-back elections also led to low voter turnout: 'People say why give the same old parties another chance when they have failed to perform, repeatedly'. Interview. The Kathmandu Post, 21 November 2022

ICIMOD, (publ.). 2022. State of Gender Equality and Climate Change in South Asia and the Hindu Kush Himalaya. Kathmandu: ICIMOD

Jha, Jivesh. 2022. Good governance is the need of the hour: Unemployment, inflation, expensive healthcare services

and costlier education are the major challenges Nepali people are dealing with on a daily basis. Nepal Live Today, 7 December 2022

Joshi, Mahendra P. 2022. November 20 elections: Will they emulate the local polls?.The Himalayan Times, 9 November 2022

Joshi, Mahendra P. 2023. Surrendering citizenship card: An ethical decision. The Himalayan Times, 29 December 2022

Joshi, Pushpa Raj. 2022. Pre-electoral coalition in Nepal: Comedy of errors revisited. The Himalayan Times, 10 November 2022

Joshi, Pushpa Raj. 2022. Impeachment conundrum: Making a mockery of the constitution. The Kathmandu Post, 19 December 2022

Joshi, Puskar. 2022. Educating linguistic minority children: Nepal's educational development is impacted mainly by a lack of opportunities for multilingual education. The Kathmandu Post, 6 November 2022

Joshi, Sanchita / Devkota, Niranjan / Puri, Vaibhav. 2022. Gendered Impact of Financial Inclusion on Climate Change Adaptation among Rural Rice Farmers in Nepal. Nepal Public Policy Review 2:209-234

Joshi, Uttam Lal. 2022. The Impact of Monetary Policy on Economic Growth in Nepal: An Empirical Analysis. International Research Journal of MMC 3:3,54-65

Kafle, Dol Raj. 2022. The Gurungs and Their Lhosar Festival. Humanities and Social Sciences Journal 13:2,88-98

Kafle, Nabin. 2022. The last dance of the old guards: With the recent drive of youth sensation in leadership, public sentiment seems to have shifted more towards the younger generation of politicians and new faces. Nepal Live Today, 6 December 2022

Kafle, Pradip Kumar. 2022. Nepal: Sliding Slowly into the Slippery Slope of Hyperinflation!. República, 28 December 2022

Kamat, Ram Kumar. 2022. New government unlikely this year. The Himalayan Times, 2 December 2022

Kamat, Ram Kumar. 2022. Established Madhes parties lose vote share to new outfits. The Himalayan Times, 26 November 2022

Karki, Nir Bahadur. 2022. Nepal's Experience with the UN. República, 6 December 2022

Karki, Nir Bahadur. 2022. Upcoming election: A test of Nepali voters. The Himalayan Times, 18 November 2022

Karki, Renuka Kumari. 2022. Trend Analysis of Maternal Health Care Services in Nepal. Journal of Population and Development 3:1,130-140

Karki, Rita Devi / Thapa, Naba Raj. 2022. Economic Dimension and Empowerment among Rural and Urban Women in Nepal: Analysis from 2016 Nepal Demographic and Health Survey. Humanities and Social Sciences Journal 13:2, 123-134

Karki, Shristi. 2022. Battle of ballots: There is more enthusiasm among candidates than voters for polls on 20 November. Nepali Times, 11 November 2022

Karki, Shristi. 2022. Nepal's parties forge new pre-poll alliances: Seat sharing deals for November's federal elections indicate that ideology does not matter anymore. Nepali Times, 14 October 2022

Karki, Shristi. 2022. Depending on independents: Urban voters are disenchanted with traditional politics, but established parties still hold sway in districts. Nepali Times, 18 November 2022

Karki, Shristi. 2022. The past is foretold in Nepal poll results: Although the arithmetic shows big parties dominate, Nepalis have sent them a clear message of dissatisfaction. Nepali Times, 2 December 2022

Karki, Yagya Bahadur. 2022. Nepal Demographic and Health Survey 2022 : Many SDGs unlikely to be met by 2030. The Himalayan Times, 1 December 2022

Khadka, Dhan Bahadur. 2022. Indecisive election results: Now the battle for new government: Nepal's federal parliament constitutes 275 members of parliament. As many as 138 lawmakers are necessary to establish a majority and claim the premiership. So who will lead Nepal's next government?.Nepal Live Today, 30 November 2022

Khadka, Rup Bahadur. 2022. Twenty-five years of VAT: Owing to past experiences with bureaucracy, nobody believed they would get a tax refund. The Kathmandu Post, 21 November 2022

Khanal, Archana. 2022. Social Condition of Elderly People of Pashupati Elderly's Home. Journal of Population and Development 3:1,1-10

Khanal, Bishnu Prasad. 2022. Stability For Sustainable Development. The Rising Nepal, 22 November 2022

Khanal, Ghanashyam / Rayamajhi, Siddhartha. 2022. Slum dispute: Identify the genuine people. The Himalayan Times, 22 December 2022

Khanal, Gopal. 2022. Blending Foreign Policy with Nepal's Geostrategic Location. Journal of Foreign Affairs 2:1,121-131

Khanal, Gopi K. 2022. Controlling fiduciary risks in public finance: Fiduciary risks are heightened when public finances are not used for intended purpose. The Kathmandu Post, 27 November 2022

Khanal, Gopi K. 2022. Managing Nepal's fiscal risks: These risks are caused by political and administrative errors made in managing the public economy. The Kathmandu Post, 3 November 2022

Khanal, Krishna P.. 2022. Old parties failed to understand the new generation: The political template of Congress and Communists are decades old. Closed camps and cadre training don't work so well in the age of social media. Interview. The Kathmandu Post, 28 November 2022

Khanal, Prabha. 2022. Socio-Demographic and Health Status of Women in Nepal. Journal of Population and Development 3:1.93-105

Khand, Ashok Kumar. 2022. General election: Hope of transformation. The Himalayan Times, 14 November 2022

Kharel, Pranab. 2022. Contest of the young turks. Annapurna Express, 3 November 2022

Khatiwada, Nishan. 2022. November polls fail to ensure fair representation of Dalits: The representation of Dalit community in the newly elected legislature—5.81 percent— is the lowest since the 2008 Constituent Assembly. The Kathmandu Post, 13 December 2022

Khatiwada, Nishan. 2022. Deprived and repeatedly duped, Musahars are losing faith in state. The Kathmandu Post, 15 November 2022

Khatiwada, Nishan. 2022. Ordinance: A tool for emergency law or a means to serve politicians' vested interests? Multiple, hastily-brought ordinances show rulers have been bypassing Parliament to legalise their actions. The Kathmandu Post, 18 December 2022

Khatiwada, Nishan. 2022. 5 parties have numbers to pick their President : Multiple aspirants from various parties eye the top post. The Kathmandu Post, 19 December 2022

Khatiwada, Nishan. 2022. Women contenders in direct race have it tough in upcoming parliamentary elections: Major parties have been reluctant to field women candidates. Even the few in the fray have a battle in their hands. The Kathmandu Post, 23 October 2022

Khatiwada, Nishan. 2022. What are new parties offering that traditional ones don't? Many have laid emphasis on effective implementation of constitution and shoring up federalism. The Kathmandu Post, 25 October 2022

Khatiwada, Nishan. 2022. Caste-based voting on the wane in Madhesh, poll results suggest: As society becomes more diverse, the province has started to look more at candidates' vision than their ethnicity. The Kathmandu Post, 26 November 2022

Khatiwada, Nishan. 2022. What's behind the growing calls to 'scrap' provinces? Political parties have been accused of trying to centralise powers instead of working to strengthen the seven provinces, and ultimately rendering them 'irrelevant'. The Kathmandu Post, 3 November 2022

Khatiwada, Nishan / Yadav, Bhusan / Chauhan, Umesh. 2022. Victims of Madhesh movement left to fend for themselves: Seven years after their revolt, many survivors struggle to meet basic needs. The Kathmandu Post, 11 November 2022

Khatiwada, Sameer. 2022. A comprehensive overview on prospects of growth and development in Nepal: How can Nepal formulate a realistic yet inspirational economic plan for the next five years to grow Nepal's economy and create job opportunities for Nepali youths?.Nepal Live Today, 5 December 2022

Khatry, Cilla. 2022. How will people with disabilities vote? The Election Commission seems to have a 'something is better than nothing' approach to inclusiveness. It's preparations are too little, too late. Annapurna Express, 17 November 2022

Kishore, Chandra. 2022. Caste Vote: Even more than in previous elections political parties are falling back on caste vote banks because of the absence of party ideology. Nepali Times, 19 November 2022

Koirala, Naresh. 2022. The burden of trust: RSP's challenges: Members of the Rastriya Swatantra Party are young, educated, and driven, which is good but not enough. The Kathmandu Post, 21 December 2022

Koirala, Naresh. 2022. Crystal gazing Nepal's next five years: The independents contested the election to clean up the country's politics and fight corruption. The Kathmandu Post, 29 November 2020

Koirala, Naresh. 2022. Voting for the independents: Their election victory will send a message to the political lifers and their servile cadres. The Kathmandu Post, 31 October 2022

Koirala, Saroj. 2022. Reforming the power sector: Withdrawal of the Electricity Bill, 2020 is a regressive step that will delay reforms in power sector in Nepal. The Kathmandu Post, 11 November 2022

Krämer, Karl-Heinz. 2022. Ambition of politicians and the will of voters : Attempt of a first election analysis. Khabarhub. 29 November 2020

Krämer, Karl-Heinz. 2022. Fake news, fairy tales and non-inclusion: Why don't the parties react to the massive criticism from civil society and the media?.Nepal Observer 77, 14 November 2022

Krämer, Karl-Heinz. 2022. The declared ideals of 2006 and today's political impasse. The Kathmandu Post, 24 October 2022

Kumar, Ramesh. 2022. Cost of living in a big city: Unplanned urbanisation and lack of affordable housing have made Nepal's urban centres uninhabitable. Nepali Times, 25 November 2022

Kunwar, Laxman Singh. 2022. International Migration: Perspectives from Origin and Host Countries. Journal of Population and Development 3:1,64-70

Kunwar, Mala. 2022. Smoking, Alcoholic and Drugs Habit of Street Children of Kathmandu Valley. Nepal Journal of Multidisciplinary Research 5:4,19-28

Lal, CK. 2022. The loneliness of Madheshi politicos: The story of the struggles, successes and limitations of Madheshi politicians in Nepal. The Kathmandu Post, 12 October 2022

Lal, CK. 2022. Melancholy of the Madheshi intelligentsia: Except Madhesh, all other provinces are patterned after the old regional administrative system. The Kathmandu Post, 21 December 2022

Lal, CK. 2022. Validation of the existing order: Voters have validated the status quo with their participation as well as abstention. The Kathmandu Post, 23 November 2022

Lal, CK. 2022. Repercussions of remittance economy: The advantages of remittance inflow into poor countries such as Nepal are too obvious to miss. The Kathmandu Post, 7 December 2022

Lal, CK. 2022. Simmer in the geopolitical cauldron: For Indians, the Treaty of 1950 is the prime concern, everything else is optics. The Kathmandu Post, 9 November 2022

Lama, Babu. 2022. Growing as effective teachers: The government should initiate national programmes to enhance the competencies of teachers. The Kathmandu Post, 3 October 2022

Lama, Babu. 2022. Ways To Upgrade Public Schools. The Rising Nepal, 21 November 2022

Lama, Ramesh Kumar. 2022. Interrelation between Education and Livelihoods: A Study of Tamang Community in Kathmandu. Journal of Population and Development 33:1,117-129

Lamsal, Yuba Nath. 2022. Electoral Mandate And Message. The Rising Nepal, 21 December 2022

Lohani, Prakash Chandra. 2022. A toxic cocktail An alliance between wealth and power is a structural problem that all nations have to handle. The Kathmandu Post, 8 November 2022

Maharjan, Rajendra. 2020. The Dialecticism of Single Identity. In: Gobinda Chhantyal and Tunga B. Rai (eds), Politics of Resistance: Indigenous Peoples and the Nepali State, pp. 55-78

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. Contain Climate Change Impacts. The Rising Nepal, 11 October 2022

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. Need To Promote Solar Power. The Rising Nepal, 18 October 2022

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. Transport Sector In Need Of Revamp. The Rising Nepal, 20 December 2022

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. Solve Problem Of Landless Squatters. The Rising Nepal, 29 November 2020

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. Need To Reorient Education System. The Rising Nepal, 6 December 2022

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. Prioritise Renewable Energy. V

Mainali, Shyam Prasad. 2022. Parties Need To Work Together. The Rising Nepal, 15 December 2022

Mainali, Shyam Prasad. 2022. Mixed Outcomes Of Elections. The Rising Nepal, 2 December 2022

Mainali, Shyam Prasad. 2022. Youths Emerge As Change Agents. The Rising Nepal, 22 December 2022

Mainali, Shyam Prasad. 2022. Check Conflict Of Interest In Public Sector. The Rising Nepal, 23 November 2022

Manandhar, Raju Bhai. 2022. Factors Affecting Road Traffic Accidents in the Kathmandu valley. International Research Journal of MMC 3:3,82-90

Manandhar, Raju Bhai. 2022. Emerging Challenges of Women Entrepreneurs in Nepal. Nepal Journal of Multidisciplinary Research 5:4,11-18

Mishra, Manamaya. 2022. Female Labor Migration: Gender Prospective. Journal of Population and Development 3:1,71-83

Mulmi, Amish Raj. 2022. Season of discontent: This year's election has been marked by a refrain of discontent against traditional parties and their leaders. The Kathmandu Post, 11 November 2022

Mulmi, Amish Raj. 2022. Mustang: No longer a forbidden kingdom: Change is coming to Mustang—and not just because more tourists are visiting courtesy the roads. The Kathmandu Post, 14 October 2022

Mulmi, Amish Raj. 2022. The underdogs have won. Now what? The next five years will be crucial, not just for the newer parties, but also for the older lot. The Kathmandu Post, 25 November 2022

Mulmi, Amish Raj. 2022. Nepal needs to play catch-up: India is talking a new global language, where technology is a matter of national security. The Kathmandu Post, 9 December 2022

Nepal, Anushka. 2022. Difficult times: Living with HIV/AIDS. Annapurna Express, 20 December 2022

Nepali, Radha. 2022. Dalit women in Nepali politics: Underrepresented, undermined, discriminated and oppressed: If political parties are really serious about ending the social discrimination, they should not hesitate to provide enough opportunities to Dalit women. Nepal Live Today, 2 November 2022

Neupane, Bashudev. 2022. Hydropower development doubts: Assessing the future impacts of climate change on hydroelectricity is challenging in Nepal. The Kathmandu Post, 27 December 2022

Neupane, Uttam. 2022. Teaching as a career choice: Why is it the last option?. The Himalayan Times, 15 December 2022

Ojha, Anup. 2022. No room for experts in Nepali politics: Experts say the problem with Nepali leaders is most of them consider themselves 'Mr know all' and ignore expert advice. The Kathmandu Post. 13 October 2022

Pandey, Chandra Lal / Dahal, Ngamindra. 2022. Rethinking Climate Diplomacy Gains: Strategic Benefits to Nepal. Journal of Foreign Affairs 2,1:69-87

Pandey, Kiran Raj. 2022. The ignored epidemics: Newer epidemics that didn't even exist a few years ago ravage places in Nepal now. The Kathmandu Post, 18 November 2022

Pandey, Nishchal Nath. 2022. Assessing the election results: Experiments with coalition governments have been marred by corruption scandals. The Kathmandu Post, 12 December 2022

Pandey, Paban Raj. 2022. Unnatural electoral tie-ups: The ultimate price is paid by the confused voter, who cannot put two and two together. The Kathmandu Post, 13 November 2022

Pandey, Paban Raj. 2022. Bell ringing for status-quo: The November elections were more a loss for established parties than a win for newbies. The Kathmandu Post, 18 December 2022

Pandey, Pawan. 2022. Migrant departures turn into exodus as economy stalls: Official statistics show that 347,340 Nepalis had left the country by the first five-month period that ended mid-December. The Kathmandu Post, 19 December 2022

Pandey, Pawan. 2022. Election manifestos promise the moon as political parties jockey for position: The declarations have become a mere ritual with little relevance, economists say. The Kathmandu Post, 20November 2022

Pandey, Sarans. 2022. Perpetuating the Sukumbasi Problem. República, 7 December 2022

Pandey, Subash. 2022. Extreme Natural Events and Climate Change. República, 8 December 2022

Pandey, Subash. 2022. Blaming it all on climate change: Nepal should invest in research on extreme event attribution to climate change and keep records of all climate variables. The Kathmandu Post, 2 December 2022

Pandey, Subash. 2022. Can climate diplomacy revive SAARC? SAARC can play an influential role in responding to the impacts of extreme climate events. The Kathmandu Post, 20 November 2022

Pant, Laxman Datt. 2022. Dissecting media's role in elections: The democratic state apparatus should not show an authoritarian character to suppress an independent and inclusive voice. The Annapurna Express, 10 November 2022

Pant, Laxman Datt. 2022. Ending impunity for crimes against journalists : Political will holds the key. The Himalayan Times, 20 November 2022

Pant, Puspa Raj. 2022. Road safety in Nepal is off the track: Nepal's current efforts are inadequate to lower traffic-related fatalities or injuries in the foreseeable future. The Kathmandu Post, 19 October 2022

Parajuli, Lokranjan. 2022. Nepal's first parliament. Annapurna Express, 17 November 2022

Pariyar, Pradip. 2022. 'Parties lack willpower to ensure proportional representation of marginalised communities'. Interview. The Kathmandu Post, 3 October 2022

Paudel, Manusha. 2022. Perceptions and Experiences of Sexual Harassment among Educated Female in Kathmandu Nepal. Journal of Population and Development 3,1:84-92

Paudel, Uttam. 2022. Old Games, New Faces: A mood-based analysis of recent elections from abroad. The Kathmandu Post, 16 December 2022

Paudyal, Chiranjibi. 2022. Respect the Results of Change: In view of the demography and the challenges facing the country, new leadership with vitality and vision is the demand of the time and passion of the people. República, 22 December 2022

Paudyal, Mahabir. 2022. Nepalis abroad are well-informed, angry and frustrated with politics back home: Rarely do the political actors in Nepal talk about the welfare of Nepalis living and working in foreign countries. Rarely does the subject of migrant workers become the election agenda. Nepal Live Today, 1 November 2022

Paudyal, Mahabir. 2022. Beyond the bill: What lies behind the controversy on Nepal's citizenship legislation? Nepal appears to be mired in a collision between the head of state and the government as the former refused to sign the citizenship bill into law on September 20. Nepal Live Today, 11 October 2022

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2022. Frustration of voters and rise of independents: How to face this eventuality?. The Himalayan Times, 1 November 2022

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2022. Multiple organ failures of the nation: Can the new election lead to its recovery?.The Himalayan Times, 11 October 2022

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2022. Assertion of youth in Nepali politics: Reason behind failure of senior generation. The Himalayan Times, 13 December 2022

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2022. Pre-poll narratives of political parties: Unconstitutional act, dismal performance and blame game. The Himalayan Times, 15 November 2022

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2022. Coalition politics sans principles: Dark cloud but with a silver lining. The Himalayan Times, 18 October 2022

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2022. Challenges before the new government: Seemingly complex but actually simple. The Himalayan Times, 22 November 2022

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2022. Bonhomie of UML and MC: Will history repeat itself?.The Himalayan Times, 27 December 2022

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2022. Message of federal and provincial polls: Plan for graceful exit by non-performers. The Himalayan Times, 29 November 2020

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2022. Future course of Nepali politics: Heading towards yet another cycle of instability. The Himalayan Times, 6 December 2022

Pokharel, Nishant. 2022. Systematically Disenfranchised!. República, 2 December 2022

Poudel, Arjun. 2022. No improvement in neonatal mortality rate in the past six years: Nepal Demographic and Health Survey shows mixed results, but experts say meeting Sustainable Development Goals still a challenge. The Kathmandu Post, 10 December 2022

Poudel, Arjun. 2022. Nepal on the verge of serious hunger problems: Nutrition scientists say immediate measures of intervention are needed to avoid further deterioration of the situation. The Kathmandu Post, 20 October 2022

Poudel, Arjun. 2022. Environmental toxicity and climate crisis threaten Nepal's medicinal plants: Heavy metal contamination also has implications on human health, while the climate crisis could greatly alter the habitats of plant species. The Kathmandu Post, 8 October 2022

Poudel, Bhoj Raj. 2022. Nepal's graduation from LDC: Difficulties lie ahead as Nepal braces for transition to a developing country. The Kathmandu Post, 9 November 2022

Poudel, Keshab. 2022. Constitutional Commissions: Search For Visible Role. New Spotlight, 21 October 2022

Poudel, Purushottam. 2022. Division in Madhesh forces darkens their electoral prospects: Two major parties in Madhesh pitted against each other will fare worse this time than in last elections, analysts say. The Kathmandu Post, 12 October 2022

Poudel, Purushottam. 2022. A look back at Nepal's democratic elections, since 1959: Nepal has conducted seven elections to parliament, including two to the Constituent Assembly. Today's is the eighth. The Kathmandu Post, 20 November 2022

Poudel, Purushottam. 2022. The scrutiny of incoming Swatantra Party lawmakers has already begun: While some find party's lack of clear ideology troubling, others reckon its ranks of field experts will serve well. The Kathmandu Post, 22 November 2022

Poudel, Purushottam. 2022. Citizenship Bill may resurface as a major agenda in government formation: For declining to authenticate the Bill twice, President Bhandari was accused of failing to uphold her constitutional duties. The Kathmandu Post, 25 December 2022

Poudel, Purushottam / **Khatiwada, Nishan.** 2022. Can the Swatantra Party answer the bell? Lack of clear political line, loose organisation and fuzzy ideas on pressing national issues could be big hindrances. The Kathmandu Post, 1 December 2022

Poudel, Santosh Sharma. 2022. Rise of young, independent candidates a worrying sign for ageing political leaders. República, 19 November 2022

Poudyal, Matrika. 2022. Risks of coalition government. Annapurna Express, 15 December 2022

Pradhan, Tika R / Khatiwada, Nishan. 2022. Parties pick PR candidates amid cries of unfairness: The proportional representation system, which was meant to ensure representation of marginalised groups, has been hijacked, say political analysts. The Kathmandu Post, 11 December 2022

Pradhan, Tika R.. 2022. Parties shortchange Dalits, women and Janajatis: Weak representation of members of the marginalised communities as direct election candidates makes a mockery of major parties' commitment to inclusion. The Kathmandu Post, 12 October 2022

Pradhan, Tika R.. 2022. Nearly half of ethnic groups unrepresented in Parliament in 15 years of PR exercise: The proportional representation system seems to benefit only the communities that are affluent and better linked. The Kathmandu Post, 15 October 2022

Pradhan, Tika R.. 2022. Provincial politics hinges on federal coalition: Who forms provincial governments will be clear after Cabinet takes shape in Kathmandu. The Kathmandu Post, 19 December 2022

Pradhan, Tika R.. 2022. Poor transfer of Congress votes weighing down coalition partners: Congress voters seemed reluctant to back other coalition candidates. But they voted for the UML in some places. The Kathmandu Post, 23 November 2022

Pradhan, Tika R.. 2022. Indigenous Nationalities Commission slammed for proposing revisions to existing reservation system: Commission officials seem to have fallen into a trap set by anti-reservation groups who want to scrap the inclusive system, say marginalised group activists. The Kathmandu Post, 23 October 2022

Pradhan, Tika R.. 2022. New House of Representatives to be less inclusive: As proportional representation votes are scattered among parties, women, Dalits, Janajatis will be underrepresented. The Kathmandu Post, 30 November 2022

Pradhan, Tika R.. 2022. Upper house panel suggests fewer ministries to cut costs: Calls for scrapping 10 federal ministries and reducing the number of provincial ministries to 10 percent of assembly's size. The Kathmandu Post, 4 November 2022

Pradhan, Tika R.. 2022. Parties' manifestos offer little to Dalits, Janajatis: Rights activists have demanded a 'Dalit decade' to end deep-rooted caste-based discrimination through policies and programmes. The Kathmandu Post, 9 November 2022

Pradhan, Tika R. / **Poudel, Prushottam.** 2022. Voter frustration with major parties growing: Some observers equate the current state of public dissatisfaction to that which existed before the April 2006 movement. The Kathmandu Post, 17 November 2022

Prasain, Sangam. 2022. Exports may fall slightly after LDC graduation, report says: Nepal has been getting preferential treatment as a least developed country which will end in 2026. The Kathmandu Post, 17 November 2022

Purbey, Anmol. 2022. Looking for a better and sustainable alternative to grants and loans? Go for FDI: FDI can stimulate a target country's economic development and create a more conducive environment for companies, the investors, and stimulate the local economy. Nepal Live Today, 1 December 2022

Puri, Umesh. 2022. Fervour For Signature Bridges In Nepal. The Rising Nepal, 8 December 2022

Rai, Kailash. 2020. Political Participation and Indigenous Women of Nepal: It is Not Just about Numbers. In: Gobinda Chhantyal and Tunga B. Rai (eds), Politics of Resistance: Indigenous Peoples and the Nepali State, pp. 111-138

Rai, Kumbha Raj / **Bhattarai, Tika Prasad** / **Baral, Prakash.** 2022. Micro hydros face doubtful future as national grid reaches rural homes: Dozens of massive hydroelectric projects are being built every year, and the little guys may soon become irrelevant. The Kathmandu Post, 8 October 2022

Rai, Shristi. 2022. Worth the investment? Failure to maintain financial transparency in political parties allows for the

criminalisation of politics. The Kathmandu Post, 30 November 2022

Rakesh, Ram Dayal. 2022. Nepal's election culture and its ills. Annapurna Express, 3 November 2022

Rana, Pranaya SJB. 2022. The deep dive: The death of ideology. Off the Record, 4 November 2022

Rana, Pranaya SJB. 2022. The votes are in. What's next?. The Record, 25 November 2022

Rana, Pranaya SJB. 2022. A rickety coalition takes charge. The Record, 30 December 2022

Rawal, Surendra Singh. 2022. Understanding Civil-Military Relations for better Civilian Control of the Military in Nepal. Nepal Public Policy Review 2:113-146

Rawal, Tilak. 2022. Perpetual Instability. New Spotlight, 9 December 2022

Regmi, Suraj. 2022. Private Sector in Power Trade. República, 4 December 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. Fix Delivery Means To Fulfill Promises. The Rising Nepal, 1 December 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. Pros And Cons Of Coalition Politics. The Rising Nepal, 15 December 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. Party Positions Vis-à-vis Manifestos. The Rising Nepal, 17 November 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. Bhattarai's Self-denial Of Polls A Political Ploy Or Sainthood?. The Rising Nepal, 20 October 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. No End To Transactional Politics. The Rising Nepal, 22 December 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. Defining Contours Of Democracy. The Rising Nepal, 22 November 2022

Rijal, Pramod. 2022. Leveraging public debt for fiscal sustainability: As the constitution gives expenditure powers to the sub-national governments, public debt could be crucial for them to deliver development. The Kathmandu Post, 15 November 2022

Riley, Heidi / **Ketola, Hanna** / **Yadav, Punam.** 2022. Gender, Populism and Collective Identity: a Feminist Analysis of the Maoist Movement in Nepal. Journal of Human Security 18:2,35-46

Rimal, Ishwor. 2022. Job Satisfaction among Technical and Vocational Education and Training (TVET) Schools Employees in Kathmandu. Nepal Journal of Multidisciplinary Research 5:4,52-65

Sah, Laxmi. 2022. Chhath's essence is equality but Dalits still left out: For Dalits in Bara, the four-day festival was a stark reminder of the discrimination they have been subjected to for decades. Journal of Population and Development 3,1:11-20

Sapkota, Bhaba Datta. 2022. Urbanization in Nepal: Focus on Pre-requisites and Trend. Journal of Population and Development 3,1:11-20

Sapkota, Chandan. 2022. Economic promises and challenges: None of the manifestos explains how to mobilise resources and enhance administration. The Kathmandu Post, 28 November 2022

Shakya, Sujeev. 2022. Finding leaders in 2023: It is important to leverage the enthusiasm of the youths besides the experience of the elders. The Kathmandu Post, 27 December 2022

Shakya, Sujeev. 2022. Message from Nepali voters: This time, there were thousands who joined the fray with little resources or connections. The Kathmandu Post, 29 November 2020

Sharma, Hari / **Smieliauskas, Fabrice.** 2022. Undernutrition inequality between Dalits and non-Dalits in Nepal – A decomposition analysis. World Development 159:1-12

Sharma, Ila. 2022. Expectations from the Election Commission Nepal: It is up to the commission to be the responsive, fair, judicious, and autonomous body it is. The Kathmandu Post, 18 October 2022

Sharma, Khem Raj. 2022. Equitable, resilient and sustainable food system: Nepal has no choice but to increase its agricultural production by enhancing land and irrigation water productivity. The Kathmandu Post, 3 October 2022

Sharma, Namrata. 2022. Ideology Crisis In Nepal Politics. The Rising Nepal, 12 October 2022

Sharma, Namrata. 2022. Importance Of A Strong Opposition. The Rising Nepal, 21 December 2022

Sharma, Namrata. 2022. Nepalis Vote For A Change. The Rising Nepal, 23 November 2022

Sharma, Suresh. 2022. Geopolitical Trends and Need for Coherent Foreign and Security Policy for Nepal. Journal of Foreign Affairs 2,1:107-119

Shrestha, Arpan. 2022. Between droughts and deluges: Nepal has of late witnessed deluges, unseasonal flash floods and landslides, long droughts and avalanches. The Kathmandu Post, 1 November 2022

Shrestha, Bidhya. 2022. Examining the Adequate Content of Antenatal Care for Empowered Women in Nepal.

International Research Journal of MMC 3:3,91-97

Shrestha, Hari Prasad. 2022. Can Nepal Avoid the Debt Trap?.República, 17 December 2022

Shrestha, Hari Prasad. 2022. Why is Climate Finance a Focus Area for Nepal?.República, 27 November 2022

Shrestha, Kalyan. 2022. Intertwined Digital Rights and Digital Technologies. Khabarhub, 14 November 2022

Shrestha, Krishna. 2022. Newspapers' Survival: A Chink Of Light. The Rising Nepal, 9 December 2022

Shrestha, Madhavji. 2022. Digital Diplomacy and its Prospect for Nepal. Journal of Foreign Affairs 2,1:133-152

Shrestha, Niyati. 2022. Seed security: A path to secured agriculture sector in Nepal: The government should focus on incorporating private and community sectors and create a competitive environment with business culture for seed production. Nepal Live Today, 3 October 2022

Shrestha, Prithvi Man. 2022. NEA may build part of MCC-funded transmission line: Nepal Electricity Authority is concerned about a potential delay in completing the project, which is to be constructed under the MCC compact. The Kathmandu Post, 16 November 2022

Shrestha, Prithvi Man. 2022. Many power plants partially shut due to power spillage in August-November: Low domestic demand and Indian export cap forced NEA to ask private developers to shut down plants, mainly at night. The Kathmandu Post, 17 December 2022

Shrestha, Prithvi Man. 2022. Could the rise of Rastriya Swatantra Party boost anti-federal forces? Rabi Lamichhane and Balen Shah deliberately skipped voting for provincial candidates, to the delight of federalism sceptics. The Kathmandu Post, 22 November 2022

Shrestha, Prithvi Man. 2022. Exploitation fears as more contractors become lawmakers: Stakeholders say contractor-turned lawmakers could misuse their influence to skew laws and policies in their favour. The Kathmandu Post, 28 November 2022

Shrestha, Prithvi Man. 2022. Maoist and Madhesh-based parties see steep decline in electoral politics: The parties that emerged as major political forces from the 2006 people's movement are now losing their appeal. The Kathmandu Post, 4 December 2022

Shrestha, Prithvi Man. 2022. Parties' pledges weighing down national economy: They keep offering all kinds of freebies without taking into account country's paltry resources and mounting debt. The Kathmandu Post, 5 December 2022

Shrestha, Prithvi Man. 2022. Climate shocks add risks to Nepal's power projects: Hydropower assets face risks due to erratic precipitation, glacial melting, and high rates of runoff and erosion. The Kathmandu Post, 7 November 2022

Shrestha, Rupak. 2022. Affective borderings: Sovereignty and Tibetan refugee placemaking at the Nepal/China borderlands. Political Geography 99,1:1-13

Shrestha, Sajira. 2022. Underpopulation fears grow as fertility rate in Nepal halves in two decades: Tendency of youths to migrate to the Western countries is also decreasing the working-age population in the country. República, 12 December 2022

Shrestha, Sunil / Parajuli, Laxmi Kumar / Vaidya Shrestha, Marina. 2022. Science Diplomacy: An Overview in the Global and National Context. Journal of Foreign Affairs 2,1:41-51

Sigdel, Uddhav. 2022. Description of Cultural Factors Related to Comprehensive Knowledge of HIV/AIDS among Women in Nepal. Humanities and Social Sciences Journal 13:2,135-151

Sijapati, Dipendra Bikram. 2022. Relationship between Gender Inclusion and Local Development in Context of Nepal. Journal of Population and Development 3:1,21-33

Simkhada, Shambhu Ram. 2022. Whither the Post-Election Nepali politics?.República, 14 December 2022

Singh Shrestha, Mandira. 2022. Nepal's progress in early warning systems: In parallel with the progress, natural hazards are becoming more devastating and unpredictable. The Kathmandu Post, 12 October 2022

Singh, Ajit Kumar. 2022. Nepal: Fractured Mandate. SAIR, Volume 21, No. 23, November 28, 2022

Singh, Basanta Pratap / **Rai, Bidya.** 2022. In remote west, campaigners tore down chhau sheds. They have sprung up again: Despite costly campaigns, the practice of banishing women to period sheds still prevails in many districts of Sudurpaschim and Karnali provinces. The Kathmandu Post, 10 October 2022

Singh, Rajendra Bahadur. 2022. Election Manifestos and Reformation of Government and Electoral System. República, 13 November 2022

Singh, Shankar Man. 2022. Expectations from the New Government. República 27 December 2022

Srikant, Navita. 2022. India should let any party rule in in Nepal. Annapurna Express, 22 December 2022

Subedi, Abhi. 2022. Psychological aspect of Nepali politics: The politicians' existential angst comes out clearly in their unrealistic work plans. The Kathmandu Post, 6 November 2022

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2022. Parties' Foreign Policy Under Scrutiny. The Rising Nepal, 13 November 2022

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2022. Ethical Politics On The Wane. The Rising Nepal, 16 October 2022

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2022. Discontent Brewing Over PR Lists. The Rising Nepal, 2 October 2022

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2022. Fighting Fake News For Fair Polls. The Rising Nepal, 23 October 2022

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2022. Writing Is On The Wall For Parties. The Rising Nepal, 27 November 2022

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2022. Left Alliance Remains Elusive. The Rising Nepal, 4 December 2022

Tamang, Mukta Singh. 2020. Indigenous Peoples: Rising from the Margins in Nepal's Politics. In: Gobinda Chhantyal and Tunga B. Rai (eds), Politics of Resistance: Indigenous Peoples and the Nepali State, pp. 15-40

Thakuri, Sudip. 2022. Decoupling disaster and climate change: The two are not always connected. The Himalayan Times, 21 October 2022

Thapa, Bishal. 2022. Free electricity that hurts: The effort to help the poor in Nepal with free electricity is having an adverse effect. The Kathmandu Post, 16 December 2022

Thapa, Bishal. 2022. The other side of climate finance: Climate agreements must require poorer countries to report on the impacts of climate finance. The Kathmandu Post, 18 November 2022

Thapa, Bishal. 2022. Power to the provinces: The provincial governments should be allowed to choose their own electricity future. The Kathmandu Post, 2 December 2022

Thapa, Bishal. 2022. Power to the farmer: Agriculture could provide Nepal with the growth in electricity demand it desperately needs. The Kathmandu Post, 30 December 2022

Thapa, Bishal. 2022. Gen-next power sector reforms: The private sector and the NEA must team up to develop it through trading with India. The Kathmandu Post, 4 November 2022

Thapa, Deepak. 2022. New kid in town: We do not know if RSP is independent of political dogma or a party of the independent-minded. The Kathmandu Post, 1 December 2022

Thapa, Deepak. 2022. Nepali language chauvinism: Language nationalism for the sake of it is nothing more than language chauvinism. The Kathmandu Post, 15 December 2022

Thapa, Deepak. 2022. Our election, their election: Sunak was chosen not for his longevity in politics, but because he was considered the best. The Kathmandu Post, 3 November 2022

Thapa, Devika. 2022. Invisible burden of gender bias: There is much to do to address the hierarchical power division between men and women. The Kathmandu Post, 7 November 2022

Thapa, Pankaj. 2022. Focus On Infrastructure Development. The Rising Nepal, 19 November 2022

Thapa, Poonam. 2022. Care homes: New norm for Nepal? Senior citizens claiming to be satisfied in care homes should be seen as a survival strategy rather than a badge of admiration. The Kathmandu Post, 15 December 2022

Thapa, Siddhartha. 2022. Deuba's moment to shine: The debate on who should lead the next government has become a matter of public interest. The Kathmandu Post, 1 December 2022

Thapa, Sindhuj. 2022. Nov 20 polls: Where Do We Go From Here?.República, 1 December 2022

Thapa, Sindhuj. 2022. Rationality of Petroleum Pipelines for Nepal: Even though the on-going petroleum pipeline project is a notable investment, it is certainly a sensible one. República, 22 November 2022

Tripathi, Akhilesh. 2022. Who will be Nepal's next PM?.República, 15 December 2022

Tripathi, Akhilesh. 2022. Fool Us Once, Fool Us Twice.... República, 20 October 2022

UN-Habitat. 2022. World Cities Report 2022: Envisaging the Future of Cities. Nairobi: UN-Habitat

UNDP, (publ.). 2022. Global Multidimensional Poverty Index 2022: Unpacking deprivation bundles to reduce multidimensional poverty. New York: UNDP

Upadhya, Madhukar. 2022. A climate reality check: We need to begin addressing disasters by developing small and affordable measures. The Kathmandu Post, 19 October 2022

Upadhya, Sanjay. 2022. Sphere pressure: When Politics Contends with Geopolitics. Journal of Foreign Affairs 2,1:53-67

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2022. Race For PM: Let Rationality Prevail. The Rising Nepal, 20 December 2022

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2022. Ruling Coalition In Driving Seat. The Rising Nepal, 29 November 2020

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2022. Race Begins For New PM. The Rising Nepal, 6 December 2022

Uprety, Batu Krishna. 2022. Three Decades Of Engagement In Climate Negotiations: Nepal is expected to focus on adaptation, mitigation and scaling up mitigation ambition, loss and damage associated with climate change impacts, finance, and mountains during. New Spotlight, 21 October 2022

Wagle, Achyut. 2022. Subverting political federalism: The coalition culture has sidelined deserving candidates in favour of cronies and sycophants. The Kathmandu Post, 11 October 2022

Wagle, Achyut. 2022. Banking industry in crisis: What is more worrisome is the unwillingness of policymakers to read the writing on the wall. The Kathmandu Post, 20 December 2022

Wagle, Achyut. 2022. The mavericks are coming: The parties should get the message that the Nepali people are getting tired of their ways. The Kathmandu Post, 22 November 2022

Wagle, Achyut. 2022. Crude politics of elections: The election campaign has effectively turned into a mudslinging competition. The Kathmandu Post, 25 October 2022

Wagle, Achyut. 2022. Rightist tilt in Nepal: History shows that politics devoid of philosophical underpinnings last only a season. The Kathmandu Post, 6 December 2022

Wagle, Achyut. 2022. 'Tragic brilliance' federalism: Citizens not only accept the defects, but also play a role in maintaining the system. The Kathmandu Post, 8 November 2022